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 Principal’s Report                                                                                                                                             
The last few weeks of school have, like all other weeks been 

incredibly busy. Our hard-working and dedicated staff have 

gone to extraordinary lengths to give your children the best 

educational, social, sporting and cultural opportunities      

possible. 

During the last fortnight, every classroom in our school has 
been staffed by caring and capable teachers who work hard, 

both in school time and at nights and weekends, to provide your students with 
the best possible learning activities during class time. In addition to this our           
Students have been involved in: 

Goodooga Indigenous Games to enable your children to travel to Goodooga and 
participate in a fun sporting competition for the day.  

Our Iki Fit program ran for 2 days which enables Primary Students to engage in 
fun and energetic activities to assist in developing respect, self-discipline, 
healthy lifestyles and leadership skills. 

It is Moorambilla time again and this year a large number of our students are  
involved in the girls and boys camps as well as the Maxed out camp. This is a 
great activity for students who not only develop choir skills but also                 
understanding, cooperation, and leadership skills. I would like to thank the      
parents and staff members who have volunteered to transport our students to 
and from Baradine in our school bus to enable them to participate. 

Our students participated in the Barwon Athletics Carnival which promotes       
cooperation, teamwork and healthy lifestyles. It is great to see so many of our 
Students participating successfully and now looking forward to the Regional     
Athletics Carnival. 

Our school hosted the Western Secondary Principal’s Council meeting for 2 
days and Principals from across the region were amazed at the quality of our 
school, our teachers and in particular our Learning And Support Team and their 
amazing support for all of our students. Principals were also impressed by our 
hospitality students and their work in catering for the 2 days and the way in 
which our whole community works cooperatively to support each other and our 
fantastic school. 

This week our Stage 3 students and teachers and Learning Support Officers left 
early Monday morning for Tea Gardens where they will spend the week                       
participating in educational and fun activities.  

I would like to thank Mr. Bonsing, Ms. Slater, Mrs. Smith and Mr. B Allen who 
have volunteered to give up part of their weekend, and left their homes, family 
and loved ones for a whole week to make sure that your children have this 
amazing opportunity. In most workplaces, it would be hard enough to get staff to 
do this if they were paid and our teachers volunteer for no additional pay. 

Fathers Day Stall 

Tue 28th - Fri 31st Aug 

K- 6 Assembly 

Mon 20th Aug 

Stage 2 Excursion 

Thu 6th - Fri 7th Sep 

P & C Meeting 

Tues 4th Sep 

School Photos 

Tue 18th - Wed 19th Sep 

Book Week 

Mon 20th - Thu 23rd Aug 

School Holidays 

 Mon1st Oct -  Fri 12th Oct 

Mid-Term Break 

Fri 24th - Mon 27th Aug 

CAPA Performance 

 Thu 13th Sep 

School Disco 

Thu 30th Aug 

2018 School Newsletter now available online,  
check out our website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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Principal’s report continued 

 

On Wednesday Mr Britts had organised to take Stage 2 boys to Walgett to play in the Ricky Walford 
Shield. This is usually a huge day for all of our primary boys, however, after the Ricky Walford organisers 
made a late change to the date it was impossible for us to cancel a Stage 3 excursion to allow the boys 
and girls to participate. 
 
On Thursday our stage 4 and 5 students will be treated to an amazing event. The World War I Living              
History tour will give our students an opportunity to learn more about the history of World War I.  

On Friday our tired, but happy. Year 5 and 6 students and their exhausted staff will return to school. If you 
have  children on the excursion please check the note for their arrival time and, if the time varies,             
updates will be given on our Facebook page and the school sign (Yes! It is back working again). It is really 
obvious why Every Day Counts. 

A reminder that while all of these fantastic things happen so regularly at our school,  Students who have 
poor behaviour and are placed on a monitoring cards are not able to participate in any event organised  
outside of our school until they have successfully completed their monitoring card.  

I have slightly changed my usual Ridge Kids Can Do Anything into something I think is a little more                   

appropriate this week.  Ridge Kids Can Are Doing Anything Everything!! 

 

If you would like to discuss anything mentioned in this newsletter or any other matters please feel free to 
come in and have a chat. Parents and community members are always welcome, however; it is wise to 
make an appointment beforehand to avoid having to wait.   

 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for             

Learning focus with our Students each fortnight. Students who                   

show exceptional PBL values are rewarded throughout the year                 

with excursions, special activities and treats.  

This Fortnights PBL focus is  

Right Place, Right Time 

 Learning starts at 8:40am for Secondary Students 

 Learning Starts at 8:55am for Primary Students 

 Don't go out of bounds 

 Follow the rules 

 Primary students who arrive to School early are to 

wait at yellow line until teacher on duty arrives 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 



Deputy Principal’s Report  

We recently celebrated Education week by holding open classrooms and a             

display in a shop window in Opal Street. Thank you to the Gary & Isabell Stone 

for kindly allowing us to display Students work in their shop. I hope you all             

managed to see the wonderful work your children have completed.  

This week  students in Year 10 will be presented important information regarding 

their subject selections for Year 11 in 2019. This is a very important time for Year 10 Students and 

their Parents, because Students will be planning their future working lives. It is essential that                

Students and Parents have accurate information to make effective decisions. Thank you to Mrs 

Murray for her informative presentation to the Students and Parents. Students in Year 8 will have 

the opportunity to select their elective subjects for 2019 shortly.   

During Week 6 & 7 students in Year 12 will soon be sitting their Trial Examinations in readiness for 

the Higher School Certificate Examinations in October. At this time of year students in Year 12 

should all have a study timetable which includes completing practice papers. 

During Week 6 students in Stage 4 will be involved in a program called Love Bites. WHAT IS Love 

Bites? Love Bites Junior is an accredited NAPCAN program aimed for delivery to Years 7 to 9              

focusing on Relationships and Social media. The program will address the helps and harms of                 

social media use, respecting ourselves, others and relationships. Appropriate sharing of images 

and the ramifications of sharing inappropriate images. This program was scheduled earlier in the 

year and had to be postponed until this term. Information notes were sent home earlier in the year. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the program please contact the school by 30th August. 

Love Bites program is delivered jointly between NSW Police, NSW Health (Sexual Assault 

Counsellor), McKillop Rural Community Services and Mission Australia. 

I am delighted that this term, our School, like many other public schools in the state, will participate 

in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The              

survey measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student                 

outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective 

teaching practices.  You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me 

student survey in Term 1 this year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows 

us to identify trends in student responses as well as track engagement and motivation across the 

school year. The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick 

feedback on what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different 

ways that teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia and around the world have used the Tell 

Them From Me survey to help improve how they do things at school.  Copies of the form and FAQs 

are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents More information about 

the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically 

take less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 26th 

August and 27th October. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is included in this newsletter. If you 

do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by                   

31st August 2018. 

Please find non-consent form on page  12 & 13 

  

 

 
 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents


Library Report  

The Meerkat performance was held in the gym in Week 2. Two actors performed the 

book BOY which was a story about a boy who was deaf and around him there was 

constant noise and fighting. He managed to communicate and the fighting stopped.              

K-6 had this performance school funded and because it related to a book we studied 

the students were able to understand and really benefit from what they saw and heard 

in a live performance. Ask your kids what they thought of the show. They could even 

tell you the message the story gave I think, such was the  engagement in this story by 

Phil Cummings. Well it is time to start gearing up for Book Week.  

Book Week is a celebration held each year at LRCS and all over Australia. The Children’s Book Council of 

Australia chooses the theme and you can celebrate in all different ways. This year the theme is “Find your 

Treasure” and it is in my bookcase that I find my treasure. Such wonderful memories of my childhood and 

that of my children's are in the books in my bookcase. Please join us in celebrating Book Week at our 

school in any way you can. As Book Week is before the midterm break we only have four days.so make 

the most of what is on offer.  

Bake a book can be done on the weekend before Book Week, some classes are making Placards in class 

and with the Oral Reading competition the choice needs to be a poem to read expressively. Classes will 

have readings in their class/Stage and the two from each class who are the best will read in the finals on 

Wednesday of Book Week. The Book Fair is a great place to not only buy books for your kids , but a place 

where you can stock up on presents for later needs: birthdays, Christmas etc. 

Book Week is in Week 5 - Monday 20th August to Thursday 23rd  August. (before mid-term break) Theme 
is ‘Find Your Treasure’ Book Fair (Books from Collins Book sellers in Tamworth for sale) runs from              
Monday – Thursday lunchtime in the Library. 

Monday 20th August                                                                                                                                                                          

* K-12 Bake a Book Competition. Cakes are decorated to look like a favourite book.  Please deliver the 

cakes to the library by 10 o’clock.  Stage prizes of recipe books.                                                                                        

* Book Week themed lessons and Colouring Competition.                                                                                                              

* Book Fair 

Tuesday 21st August                                                                                                                                                                           

* K-6 Placard Parade, 9.10am in the Junior Quad.  Students walk in classes displaying their favourite book 

on a cardboard sheet.  They can also dress up in a costume that depicts their favourite book.  All who  

participate have names put in a draw and two will win a book from the Book Fair.                                                                                                                                                       

* Book Week themed lessons and Colouring Competition.                                                                                                              

* Book Fair 

Wednesday 22nd August                                                                                                                                                              

*Oral Reading Competition finals in the library starting at 9.10am. Two students from each class read a 

poem. Book prizes for Stage winners and certificates for finalists.                                                                                                                                     

*Book Week themed lessons and Colouring Competition.                                                                                                               

*Book Fair 

Thursday 23rd August                                                                                                                                                                 

* Judging of K-6 Colouring Competition on Book Week theme: ‘Find Your Treasure”, winner receives a 

$10 Canteen voucher prize.                                                                                                                                   

* Book Fair finishes lunchtime.  
Week 1 

Early Stage 1  Harley Platts  ES1J   

Stage 1                 Rafay Khurram S1Y 

Stage 2                Tori Smith S2F                   

Stage 3                 Layla Dench S3C  

 Week 2 

Early Stage 1       Rachel Bateup  ES1J    

Stage 1                Callum Lees S1Y    

Stage 2                Sharlize Masters S2F              

Stage 3                Dani Burgess-Dale S3B  

Turtle Ticket Winners are: 





Primary Student of the week 

 Izabella Mallouk    S2O 

Term 3 Week 4 

 
 Izabella is a caring student who always tries her best. She approaches all      

activities with enthusiasm and works cooperatively with others to complete set 

tasks. Izabella has worked extremely hard to see improvements in her reading 

and spelling and should be proud of the effort she puts into her learning.                       

Well done Izabella! 

 

Secondary Student of the week 

Chloe Charty  ES1P 

Term 3 Week 3 

 

Chloe always treats her school work with high regard and completes work to the 

best of her ability. She produces quality work and always helps he peers if she 

finishes with time to spare. Chloe enthusiastically participates in group activities 

and works well with teachers and her peers every day. She always follows the  

turtle rules and is such a wonderful and kind friend to everyone. Well done Chloe. 

 

Secondary Student of the week 

Opal Trumper   Yr 10 

Term 3 Week 3 

 

Opal is a pleasant and respectful student. She is a valued member of class and 

makes positive contributions to class discussions. She shows excellent application 

to her work and always completes tasks with a positive attitude. She always wears 

full school uniform and follows our PBL goals. Congratulations Opal! 



 

7/8 Harlequin PD/H/PE 

 



ES1J have been very busy with their learning and it is only the beginning of Term  3.  We are learning  

about our Friend’s of Ten.  Below are some of our student’s writing on their reflection in mathematics.  

ES1J Class Report 

Last week in 

maths we talked 

about ten frames.                          

Brax Seaton 

Last week in maths, we dis-

cussed  Ten Frames. When you 

put counters down, you start at 

the left. There is ten spaces in a 

ten frame. The ten spaces are to  

place counters down. Five and 

five makes ten. It helps me learn  

numbers with friends of ten. 

Luke Piper 

 

 

 

Last week in maths 

we counted numbers. 

Tayla White 

Last week in 

maths we shared 

ten frames.                

Zane Gough 
Last week in maths we                        

earnt five and five makes 

ten. Rachel Bateup 

Last week in maths we 

talked about ten frames.   

Cooper Collins 

Aikido 



Goodooga Indigenous Games 2018 



Out and About with MC Bumble Bee  







REGISTRATIONS OPEN NOW 



                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning 

Ridge area. The name of the language and                

Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region.   
Yuwaalaraay  

Word of the 

Week                  

 

 

 

 

Baalaraan   

Flower 

baalaraan is the flower or 
blossom of the leopard 
wood. As the weather 
starts to warm up we'll see 
more and more baalaraan 
in the bush. 





Friday 3:30pm - 5pm 

$50.00 Registration 

$7.00 Per Session 

 

 

 

Lightning Ridge Sports Centre Pandora Street. 

Children must bring a water bottle, piece of fruit to share, and 

be wearing comfortable clothing (no jewellery, belts or buckles)  

REGISTRATIONS OPEN NOW 



  

  



 






